Minutes - Aspen Grove Board of Directors Meeting

January 23, 2001

6:00 pm

Scott’s Seafood

Walnut Creek

Directors present: 
Mike Abel, Liz Reagor, Laura Reynolds, Leo Saunders, 



Bob Williams

Others present: 
Helen Abel, Wayne Bridges – Salomon Smith Barney, 

Dick Hall, Roger Lessman – East West Partners

Bob McClintock – McClintock Accountancy Corporation, 


Peter Miller – CAMCO, Ed Reagor

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 by Vice President Williams

Minutes of the November 21, 2000 Board of Directors Meeting were approved.

Mr. McClintock presented the Audited Financial Statements October 31, 2000, the Report to the Board of Directors, and  Results of the 2000 CAMCO Payroll and Work Order System Work. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the audited statements as presented. With an approved carryover of surplus revenues over operating expenses from fiscal 2000, it will be necessary to monitor operating expenses for the remainder of the year to avoid a surplus carryover for fiscal 2001. A number of maintenance projects including staining of the buildings are planned for the spring/summer/fall to offset a surplus condition. The property manager will work with the accountant in the spring to plan expenditures for the remainder of the year. The property manager will review the records of the work order audit and make any necessary payments to reconcile amounts owed by CAMCO.

Mr. Lessman presented East West’s most recent revised development plans for Northstar. The “ski back” area requested by the Association will be kept and maintained. The 300-foot parking lot setback requested by the Association between the tower buildings and the Village parking lot has been reduced to 130 to 150 feet. (According to the Aspen Grove site plan the setback is currently 130 to 150 feet, not 240 to 250 feet as previously believed).

Mr. Bridges reported on the Association’s investments in the Salomon Smith Barney replacement fund account. In light of declining CD and U.S. Treasury interest rates, Mr. Abel and Mr. Saunders requested that Mr. Bridges provide suggestions for new investments in the replacement reserve fund account. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the report by Mr. Bridges.   

The Board reviewed the December 2000 Financial Statements.

After evaluation and discussion of level administrative costs and the quality of management service received for the past ten years it for the moved, seconded, 
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and passed to increase the monthly management fee paid to CAMCO by $400 retroactive to November 1, 2000. The monthly fee will now be $3,820.

The following Winter / Spring / Summer maintenance projects were discussed:

1) Painting of the trim on tower buildings and staining of all buildings’ siding will be done after winter by Sierra Paint and Chemical. Mr. Miller will be meeting with the contractor in the next week to establish a tentative schedule for the work.

2) Rebuilding of the three concrete stairways on Aspen Grove road will be done this spring / summer by Sierra Mountain Construction. 

3) Repair of spalling foundations is scheduled to be done this summer and fall. The property manager is in the process of lining up a reputable foundation contactor with the appropriate insurance in place.

4) Sanding of rear deck rails and painting of the blue picket pipes will be done this summer by the CAMCO maintenance crew.

5) Window washing will be done after the staining of buildings is complete.

It was agreed that Mrs. Reynolds would contact Mr. Miller in the next week to prioritize the list and follow up on scheduling progress. 

Mrs. Reynolds reported on the Northstar Security Agreement. She met with the property manager and Tim Silva in December to address service issues and wording changes with the agreement. At this time the working changes have not been made to a revised agreement she recently received from Northstar. The property manager has not been contacted by the head of security regarding the service issues. 

New “No Parking” signs and parking problems with unauthorized vehicles were discussed. Over the New Year’s weekend Mrs. Reynolds reported seeing approximately 40% of the vehicles in the Aspen Grove lot without parking passes or owner’s windshield stickers.  Presently Northstar Security puts a warning on a vehicle without a pass or stickers for the first infraction. If the vehicle is found there a second time it is towed. Authorization for towing must come from the CAMCO office; Northstar Security will not authorize towing. Mr. Miller will research the proper wording with the DMV for towing signs, have them made, and should the Association choose, have a CAMCO employee monitor unauthorized vehicles and have them towed on Saturday and Sunday mornings during the ski season. 
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Mr. Hall of the Ski Trails Board of Directors and a previous Aspen Grove as well as NAPOA Director, reported that condominium association representation on the NPOA Board was now only 3 of 7 members. More condominium representation is needed on the board to protect the Association’s interests. He suggested that the four large condominium associations team up into two teams of two associations (Aspen Grove & Gold Bend, Indian Hills & Ski Trails), run one 

candidate per team, and solicit the votes from owners in the two associations to support that candidate. Nominations for the NPOA Board of Directors are due by

the Memorial Day Weekend meeting. Time is of the essence to mobilize the Associations on this matter. He will be contacting the Indian Hills and Gold Bend Boards concerning this matter. 

The next meeting was scheduled for 6:00 pm Tuesday April 26, 2001 at Scotts. (Later the date was changed to May 8, 2001).

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller, CPM, CCAM

Property Manager

